St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

February 26, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, Debbie Combest, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, and Judy Padgett
Board Members Absent: Barbara Mitchell 
Others Present: Holly Lepick
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from January Meeting
4. January Financial Statements 

5. Courtyard Chapel Project Budget

6. Proposed Capital Campaign Organization for the Courtyard Chapel Project 
The meeting opened with prayer at 6:00 p.m. in the Mission House.
The minutes from the January Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the January Minutes, seconded and carried.
Report from the Treasurer 
January Financial Statement- Pledges show ahead of budget due to final payments on 2012 Pledges. Recorded Vespers collection low, the majority was donated to St. Mary’s to help them save their chapel from foreclosure. The Mission House repair expenditure was for the purchase and installation of the new water heater.
*Motion to accept the January Financial Statement, seconded and carried.
New Business
Courtyard Chapel Project 
Project Outline- Overall fundraising Objective $75,000. Project will include an outdoor Chapel structure dedicated to Dr. Dee H. Israel, pavers installed in the courtyard between the Church and Mission House, a Prayer Wall and area for quiet meditation. The budget also includes funds for repainting all three church buildings, new landscaping, outdoor furniture and administrative fees related to the project.
Campaign Outline & Timeline- Start with Mission Board and Campaign members in March and April, Next phase will be the larger St. Cyprian’s family starting in March but to be completed in June. Public phase will begin in June and be completed in November.
Mission Board Awareness Event- To be held at the St. Francis in on March 19th at 6:30pm. Hope to have all Board Members and their spouses attend.
Project Approval


*Motion to approve the Courtyard Chapel Project, seconded and unanimously carried.
Campaign Approval
*Motion to approve the fundraising campaign for the Courtyard Chapel Project, seconded and unanimously carried.
Campaign Steering Committee Approval- Proposed members include Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Richard Taylor, Jim VandeBerg, and Pastor Deena Galantowicz.

*Motion to approve the Steering Committee for the Courtyard Chapel Project, seconded and approved.
Friends and Family Sunday- To be held April 28th will include the usual celebration of St. Cyprian’s extended family as well as the Groundbreaking event.
Groundbreaking for Courtyard Chapel- Part of the event will be the Groundbreaking ceremony for the Chapel Project and the opportunity to share the details of it with St. Cyprian’s extended family in the community.

Dee Israel’s Friends- We will try to invite as many of Dee’s friends and contacts as possible.

St. Cyprian’s Neighbors- Invite the Church’s neighbors to take part in the event and share with them the vision of a common space, available to the community for multiple purposes.

Co-Chairs- Debbie Combest and John Miller have agreed to chair the event.

Reports

Outreach 
Ecumenical Food Pantry- Everything is going well.
Good Samaritan Health Centers- The new President and Board are doing well and the organization is looking at ways to broaden their services.
Dinning With Dignity- February went well and have a good number of volunteers signed up for March. 
Home Again St. Johns- Women’s Respite Day to be held at St. Cyprian’s. The event will have opportunities for the women, to have their hair and nails done, choose new clothes and have access to information about multiple services available in the county.
Jr. Warden Report- Lawn service will come every other week through the spring and summer. Some of the outside motion lights are now working, but a few are still in need of repair.
Sr. Warden Report-
Studio-Have been working on getting it cleared out and exploring rental opportunities as a residence. 
Cyprian Center for Expressive Arts- 
Art Excursions- Upcoming excursion to see Spelling Bee the Musical this Sunday 3/3.
Weddings-We had a wedding on 2/16, and will have another on 3/23.
Vicar’s Report- 
Bishop’s Visit- Have several people to be Confirmed and one to be Received.
Vespers- St. Patrick’s Day Vespers featuring Jimmy Solari.

Other Business

Habitat for Humanity Clothing Box- Fr. Ted was approached about placing a clothing collection box on St. Cyprian’s Property. A recycling company collects the items and then donates a small portion of the proceeds to Habitat for Humanity.
* Motion to allow a collection box on St. Cyprian’s property, motion defeated. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
The next meeting will be March 26th at 6pm.
